Clerk’s Report for the APM
08 May 2025

For the year ending March 2025, the budget was set at £17107 and the Precept at £15445, with any shortfall to come from reserves. In fact due to the sterling work of volunteers, particularly our own Andrew Cole in cutting the Glebe grass, and also not having quite a full year of having a sweeper, we underspent by £3612 so the excess has been transferred to reserves to cover future large item spending.
For the current year to march 2026, the budget has been set at £17653 and the Precept at £16600, again with any shortfall to be taken from reserves.
This is a small increase which covers increased wageroll due to increases in the minimum wage and Employer’s NI contributions, as well as small inflationary increases across the budget.  
The Internal Auditors’ report has come back mostly clear, with only the annual Risk Assessment lacking, and The Governance Return will be signed off this evening for submission.



